
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Chris Read – Leader of the Council 
Sharon Kemp - Chief Executive 
Riverside House 
Main Street 
Rotherham 
S60 1AE 
 
 
 
Dear Chris and Sharon, 
 
We are writing to confirm that we are content to let the Directions in Rotherham Metropolitan 
Borough Council lapse on 31 March 2019. Further to the recent Independent Review, led by 
former Lead Commissioner Mary Ney we see no evidence that suggests that Government 
should seek to extend these Directions or put in place new ones.  
    
We would like to take this opportunity to thank you both for your leadership, helping to 
transform Rotherham from a failing authority to one that is reinvigorated and fully 
autonomous.  
 

   
 

RT HON JAMES BROKENSHIRE MP                NADHIM ZAHAWI MP
 
  

The Rt Hon James Brokenshire MP 
Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and 
Local Government 
 
Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local 
Government  
4th Floor, Fry Building 
2 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DF 
 
Tel: 0303 444 3450 
Email: james.brokenshire@communities.gov.uk 
 
www.gov.uk/mhclg 
 
 
Nadhim Zahawi MP 
Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for 
Children and Families  
 
Department for Education 
Sanctuary Buildings 
20 Great Smith Street 
London  
SW1P 3BT 
 
www.gov.uk/dfe 
 
27 March 2019 
 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
     

mailto:james.brokenshire@communities.gov.uk
http://www.gov.uk/mhclg
http://www.gov.uk/dfe

